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AMOUNT, DURATION AND SCOPE OF MEDICAL AND REMEDIAL CARE AND SERVICES
PROVIDED CATEGORICALLY NEEDY

12a. Prescribed drugs, dentures, prosthetic devices, and eyeglasses prescribed by a physician
skilled in diseases of the eye or by an optometrist (continued)

Tiered Drug List

The DUR Board will determine medical necessity for drugs covered under the Oklahoma tiered drug
list and establish criteria for any prior authorization process. A preferred product, tiered drug list is
utilized for certain categories of drugs. Drugs included in Tier One are generally available without
additional documentation. A prior authorization process is available for drugs not included in Tier
One.

Supplemental Drug Rebate

Pursuant to Section 1927 of the Act, the State has the following policies for Medicaid supplemental 
rebates:

A model agreement between the State and a drug manufacturer for drugs provided to the
Medicaid population, submitted to CMS on January 2, 2004, and entitled “State of Oklahoma,
Oklahoma Health Care Authority Supplemental Rebate Agreement” and subsequent revisions have
been authorized by CMS.

Supplemental rebates received by the State in excess of those required under the national rebate
agreement will be shared with CMS on the same percentage basis as applied under the national
rebate agreement.

Drugs of manufacturers who do not participate in the supplemental rebate program will still be
available to Medicaid recipients.

Beginning January 1, 2017, Oklahoma is part of the Sovereign States Drug Consortium (SSDC). 
SSDC will negotiate supplemental rebates for Oklahoma. The State retains all options to accept or
reject offers. Drugs of manufacturers who do not participate in the supplemental rebate program will
still be available to Medicaid recipients. The updated SSDC rebate agreement between the State
and participating manufacturers for drugs provided to the Medicaid program, submitted to CMS
on November 4, 2019 April 4, 2022 supersedes the SSDC rebate agreement approved in OK SPA
18-08. CMS has authorized the updated agreement. The updated agreement applies to drugs
dispensed effective January 1, 2020 2023.

Products for which a signed Medicaid State Supplemental Rebate Agreement is on file will have
preferred status. This status may be reflected in the product’s placement in lower tiers of the Tiered
Drug List, inclusion on a Preferred Drug List, or by removing a prior authorization requirement from
the product.

The State may enter into value-based contracts with manufacturers on a voluntary basis. These
contracts will be executed on the model agreement entitled “Value-Based Supplemental Rebate
Agreement” submitted to CMS on November 4, 2019 and authorized for use beginning January 1,
2020.
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